TO:
Honorable Peter F. Vallone

Speaker

Honorable Herbert E. Berman

Chairman, Finance Committee

FROM: 
Larian Angelo

Deputy Director, Finance Division

DATE:
December 19, 2001

SUBJECT:
A Preconsidered Budget Modification (MN-4) for Fiscal 2002 that will recognize a net decrease in revenues of $595,327,026.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

INITIATION:
By letter dated December 19, 2001, the Director of the Office of Management and Budget submitted to the Council pursuant to section 107(e) of the New York City Charter a request to net decrease in revenues by $595,327,026.

BACKGROUND:
This modification (MN-4) seeks to decrease revenues in the net amount  of $595.327 million for Fiscal 2002. This amount results from decreases in anticipated tax revenue of $1,102.46 million, a decrease of $100 million in the tax reduction program, decreases in miscellaneous revenues of $230.666 million, increases in unrestricted aid by $427.799 million and a reduction in prior year payables of $210 million. 

FISCAL IMPACT:
This modification represents a net decrease in the Fiscal 2002 budget of $595,327,026.
